
Get Vaccinated and Stay Warm!

Happy January

I can't believe we're already only about a week away from February. We have been lucky
(so far) that there hasn't been as much snowfall as in other years, but being
Midwesterners we know February can pack a potent winter punch. Regardless if there is
snow coming or not, since being an official "empty nester" we have been watching my
daughter's puppy and it's always fun to see the dogs playing in the backyard.

However, any dangerously low temperatures always makes me worry about those
individuals who are working outside, having heating issues, and family pets that might be
left outside. Please be careful when the temperatures dive down below freezing, and
always feel free to contact my district office if you or someone you know needs heat.

The Illinois General Assembly has been virtual for most of January due to an increase in
COVID-19 cases among Representatives. I continue to lead as the Chairwoman of the
Veterans Affairs Committee, the State Government Administration Committee, and three
other House Committees. With the deadline to propose legislation last Friday, I
successfully submitted many proposals that help individuals, Veterans and others in our
community. I have been re-appointed to be a member of the Budget Working Group and I
will work towards a truly balanced budget for the third year in a row and continue to
improve the state's finances.

Make sure you get vaccinated and get your booster shot! With the Omicron Variant, it's
also important to continue masking up, keeping your distance, and staying healthy overall.
See below for an upcoming Vaccine Clinic in Aurora which will take place on January 27th
from 9-11p.m. and 12-2 p.m. at two separate locations. In addition, every family is eligible
for up to 4 FREE Covid-19 testing kits by clicking Here. You can always contact my district
office at (630) 585-1308 with any questions or assistance.

Finally, below are state programs and resources to help assist you or someone in your life
who may need an extra hand. Please spread some kindness and let a friend, family
member, or neighbor know about these state resources! A seemingly simple gesture can
make a big difference in someone's life.

Take care and be well,

https://www.covidtests.gov/
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/bcddc204-7393-4ec3-b1e9-e6d16c1e0eab.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/4df04b02-98a0-403b-8410-c19dc0038304.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/075c53af201/9d19ed36-d8c1-4e56-b9c4-49a258efcc8c.pdf


P.S. I know the winter months can be difficult for many individuals. If you need someone to
talk to or if you are feeling depressed please call a friend, a family member or even our
office. The Depression help hotline is 866-903-3787 and you can click here for more
information.

Covid & Flu Shot Vaccine Clinic
January 27th 9-11 AM + 12-2 PM

On January 27th I am partnering with Aurora Officials, VNA, and the Neighbor Project to
bring another vaccine event to 2 locations. With cases rising, I urge everyone to get
vaccinated. If you received your initial Covid-19 Vaccine in the first half of 2021, now is the
time to get your booster. Getting vaccinated is the best way to stay healthy, and keep your
family, friends, and community disease free.

Please choose whichever location and time slot works and call my district office at
(630)-585-1308 with any questions. See below for more info and visit
https://www.vnahealth.com/ for additional info!

If you can't make this event, we are having another vaccination event on February 9th at
the Eola Library again - save the date!

https://mentalhealthhotline.org/depression-hotline/
https://mentalhealthhotline.org/depression-hotline/
https://www.vnahealth.com/


Celebrating Community Investments

Last week I attended a celebratory groundbreaking for our new Outdoor Educational &
Event Facility at Lippold Park, adjacent to the Red Oak Nature Center. The 4,500-square-
foot, three-season facility (with restrooms) will expand educational opportunities for our
pre-schoolers, campers, and scout groups. Set for completion later this year, the $2.35
million facility will also be available to rent for weddings, company picnics, and other
celebratory events.

I was happy to gather with my House and Senate Colleague(s) as well as other Aurora
Officials and Fox Valley Park District staff. A special thank you to Executive Director Jim



Pilmer for the invitation and for his dedication to making our parks vibrant and accessible
to all. I'm excited to see how the facility will look and the amazing impacts it will have on
the community.

Learn more about Lippold Park and access the Fox Valley Park District's Website Here.

(From Left to Right): Rep Kifowit, Senator Holmes, Rep Hernandez, Rep Hirchauer, and Director Pilmer

Kane County Recycle Guide 2022

Kane County has released their 2022 Green Guide with information on where and how to
recycle hundreds of items. You can download the guide Here!

You can also visit the Kane County Recycles  Here to see a full, and searchable list of
items you can rethink, reuse, refuse, and recycle!

Contact the Kane County Recycling Coordinator with any questions at
recycle@countyofkane.org or call (630)-208-3841.

https://www.foxvalleyparkdistrict.org/parks-trails/parks/
https://www.countyofkane.org/Recycling/Documents/KCR_GreenGuide_2022.pdf
https://www.countyofkane.org/Recycling/Pages/default.aspx?fbclid=IwAR3hDmsWvCD_P6vAqnJi-Tll8niOhgnMZxXt7C01go8FHOCTrMfKBzPf_pQ


Veteran Health Resources

The US department of Veterans Affairs continues to offer amazing health benefits to our
all our service members. With the new year starting, let's make sure we're all staying
healthy and ensuring our veterans receive the best care possible. If you qualify for VA
health care, you’ll receive coverage for the services you need to help you get—and stay—
healthy. Learn more on the Veterans Affairs website here.

https://www.va.gov/health-care/about-va-health-benefits/


Drivers License and ID Card Expiration Dates
Extended Until March 31st, 2022

Illinois Secretary of State Jesse White announced that the expiration dates for driver's
licenses and ID Cards have been extended an additional three months from Jan. 1, 2022
to March 31, 2022. This extension does not apply to commercial driver's licenses (CDL)
and CDL learner's permits. This will be the final extension.

Please visit the Secretary of State's website for more information by clicking HERE.

https://www.ilsos.gov/news/2021/december/211217d1.pdf
https://www.ilsos.gov/news/2021/december/211217d1.pdf


Energy Assistance for Winter Applications
Open until May 31st 2022

The Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity and the Citizens Utility
Board are reminding residents to apply for $200 million remaining in utility assistance
under Gov. JB Pritzker’s Help Illinois Families initiative, an expansion of the Low-Income
Household Energy Assistance Program under the American Rescue Plan.

Designed to support Illinois’ most vulnerable families, the program will help cover the cost
of heating and energy bills, including expanded benefits provided this year from $750 to
$1,000, on average per household. Last day to apply online with the Request for Services
form is April 15. After that date you can still apply through your local administering agency
through May 31 2022.

To learn more and to fill out a new application, visit helpillinoisfamilies.com

LIHWAP Applications
Open Until August 31, 2023

Do you or someone you know need help paying their water bill? The Illinois Department of
Commerce and Economic Opportunity has the Low-Income Household Water Assistance
Plan(LIHWAP). This plan will help families in need of paying their water and sewage bills.

Applications will be accepted through August 31, 2023 or until funds run out. You can
apply online here or call the hotline at 1-(833)-711-0374.

https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/CommunityServices/HomeWeatherization/CommunityActionAgencies/Pages/HelpIllinoisFamilies.aspx
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/a819bd04857144c38430f3b85ca325a7


COVID-19 Updates

I'm excited COVID-19 booster shots are becoming more and more available and I urge
everyone to get one. Thank you for doing your part in getting the vaccine or a booster,
wearing a mask when needed, hand sanitizing, and keeping your distance to stop the
spread.

Getting your vaccines not only keeps you healthy and safe, but everyone else around you
as well. The best protection against the recently emerged Omicron variant is getting fully
vaccinated and getting a booster shot.

If you need assistance in obtaining a Covid Vaccine or a Flu shot contact my district office
and we can find a Vaccine Clinic near you. Or click on this link Here to locate a clinic
online.

​If you are in need of more information on the vaccine, booster shots, and travel guidance
for the new year please visit IDPH for information!

https://www.vaccines.gov/
https://dph.illinois.gov/
https://dph.illinois.gov/


FB Live Mondays at 9 AM

I continue to host Monday Morning Coffee live via Facebook at 9:00am-10:00am where
you can post your comments and questions.

I realize not everyone has Facebook. The good news is that you can still participate. If you
would like to join us on Monday mornings, you can join in via ZOOM! Once connected via
ZOOM, you'll be able to interact just as if you were on Facebook. Don't worry you will not
be on live - your video feed and mic will be muted.

The ZOOM link will be emailed to everyone separately for Monday morning participation.

If you would like to join us, please email Michelle@ILDistrict84.com or call the
office at 630.585.1308.

mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com
mailto:michelle@ildistrict84.com


630.585.1308 stephanie.kifowit@att.net Visit our website

Twitter Instagram Facebook

mailto:stephanie.kifowit@att.net
http://www.ildistrict84.com/
https://twitter.com/ILDistrict84
https://www.instagram.com/ildistrict84/
https://www.facebook.com/ILDistrict84

